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Mr Ben Armstrong
Associate Director Environment Operations, Customer & Place Making
Sydney Metro 
Level 43, 680 George Street,
Sydney NSW 2000 

Attention: Jeremy Slattery, Senior Environmental Manager

15/07/2022

Subject: St Marys Station Lift and Stair Relocation Heavy Vehicle Local Roads Request (Condition
E105 of SSI-10051)

Dear Mr Armstrong,

I refer to your submission requesting approval of the St Marys Station Lift and Stair Relocation Heavy
Vehicle Local Roads Request (the HVLR) dated 15 July 2022. 

I note the HVLR:

• has been prepared in consultation with Penrith City Council;

• has been reviewed by Sydney Metro and no issues have been raised with the Department;

• has been endorsed by an appropriately qualified professional; and

• contains the information required by the conditions of approval.

As nominee of the Planning Secretary, I approve the use of local roads as identified in the HVLR
document titled Heavy Vehicle Local Road Report for Use of Local Roads — Rev 1, dated 15 July
2022, under condition E105 of this approval.

You are reminded that if there is any inconsistency between the approved document and the
conditions of approval, then the requirements of the conditions of approval prevail.

Please ensure that the HVLR and this approval letter are made publicly available on the project
website, and the local roads are included in the relevant CTMP.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Grant Rokobauer at
grant.rokobauer@dpie.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely 

http://www.dpie.nsw.gov.au


Dominic Crinnion
Acting Director
Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Planning Secretary


